
The Ohio UFO Notebooks- Numbers 26 & 27 

I am enclosing with this newsletter, issues 26 and 27 of the Ohio UFO Notebook (OUFON) that will help 
satisfy the 2003/2004 membership promises that we made to the MUFON of Ohio members. If you were 
previously sent issue 27, then only 26 is enclosed. We had promised the membership 4 newsletters and 1 
OUFON over this 12 month period, plus at least 1 state meeting. We held the meeting late last summer. 
The 2 OUFON's satisfy the Notebook and newsletter promises. Because of a problem with our Secretary 
position, no newsletters were prepared. We are now in search of a Secretary. The OUFON offer has now 
been satisfied with this mailing. We look forward to the 2004/2005 year. 

Volunteer Secretaryffreasurer Wanted 

A person to fill the Executive Council position of Secretaryffreasurer is being sought by MUFON of Ohio. 
This person will be responsible for keeping our membership list up-to-date, including when a member 
joined the organization and what that person received over her /his membership year. The person will be 
responsible for the book keeping function by recording income and out-go from the MUFON of Ohio bank 
account and reporting this activity in writing at least quarterly. The maintenance of the non-member 
subscription list for the OUFON, the packaging and mailing of the OUFON, and the mailing of 
membership renewal and OUFON subscription renewal notices are also part of this person's 
responsibilities. If two qualified members can be identified, the roles of Secretary and Treasurer can be 
split in a manner to be defmed later, and if deemed desirable, shared with others. These duties will be 
discussed at the next Executive Council meeting. 

This position is considered essential to the continued functioning of the organization. 

Contact us at Number 139, 829 Bethel Road, Columbus, Ohio 43 214 if you are interested. 

Yellowstone Super Volcano Threat 

Dr. Bruce Cornet and others are warning that an eruption of a volcano could occur. Volcanologists 
calculate that in parts of Yellowstone the ground has risen over seventy centimeters this century, and parts 
of the park are now off limits to tourists. Scientists have revealed that Yellowstone Park has been on a 
regular eruption cycle of 6 00, 000 years. The last eruption was 6 40, 000 years ago ... so the next is overdue. 
The next eruption could be 2,5 00 times the size of the 19 80 Mount St. Helens eruption. Fish are floating 
dead in the streams, and the lake is closed. There is a very strong smell of sulfur that is often a sign of the 
impending eruption of a volcano. Animals are migrating out of the area and new geysers and mud pots are 
springing up daily. Ground temperature often reaches 200 degrees and earthquakes are occurring regularly. 
http://www.solcomhouse.com /yellowstone.htm 

Ohio Flying Triangle Sighting 

SEAMAN, ADAMS COUNTY -- Kenny Young was contacted on the Cincinnati UFO Hotline to report a 
tremendously large object seen around midnight of September 13, 2003. Mandy, a 21-year old along with 
her mother, her sister and one of her friends saw a huge object off Route 3 2. They observed a triangular­
shaped formation of lights on one large object. The lights flashed in sequence and would simultaneously 
alternate in color from pinkish-red, blue, white to yellow. There were 4 or 5 lights on the outer edges of the 



triangle facing downward that flashed as a row of lights. The flashing effect was vastly different than the 
twinkling of a star. The colors would change in unison, all red or all yellow, etc., and would flash along the 
outer edge of the object in a slow sequence at first. Then the flashing sequence escalated in speed after 
several minutes into the sighting. The UFO was not quite as big as a full moon, and it hovered above 
Belfast for almost an hour at an elevation less than 4 5  degrees above the horizon. Mandy's mother, who is 
skeptical about UFOs, decided to have her report the object because it seemed to be so unusual. Both her 
sister and her friend are skeptical about UFOs, but could not identify the object. Coyotes were heard 
howling ridiculously loudly during the sighting, and also the previous evening. Thanks to Kenny Young 
UFO RESEARCH http:/ !home.fuse.net /ufo Hotline 513- 588- 4 548 

Strangely Lighted Field 
by Donnie Blessing 

MUFON State Section Director for Ohio 

I received a report from a 72 -year old male from Columbus, Ohio, regarding a very peculiar event he 
experienced on Sunday morning, December 02, 2003, at 06:40 am while deer hunting. He had just arrived 
at his deer stand for bow hunting, somewhere east of Columbus, when a nearby 20 or so-acre of field lit up 
like it was daylight! He stood and watched the light for several minutes, and then he noted two other lights 
"roaming" around the field!! He assumed that the land owner, a friend of the witness, had illuminated the 
field with a spot light, but a subsequent query to the landowner by a sheriff deputy ruled that out. Also, the 
witness checked the perimeter of the field on foot, and then on a 4-wheel vehicle, and he found no traces of 
footprints or tire tracks. 

This gentleman said that as he was in his deer stand suddenly a light shined down on this large field of 20 
plus acres of com stalks. He said the light had a pinkish tone to it. Along with this light were 2 orbs of light 
the size of baseballs that he first thought were lights from quad runners. However, he was no more than 50 
yards away and he soon realized it was not any type of vehicle. There was no sound and nothing attached to 
theses lights. The lights roamed up and down along the perimeter of the field about three feet from the 
ground and acted as if they were looking for something. All this time the one main bright light still shined 
on the field. The farmer was not in the light. The event went on for approximately 10 minutes. The orbs 
moved on out of view and the main light shut off. The farmer said he was not frightened by all this but now 
he wishes he had looked up at the sky to see where the main light source was coming from. 

2004/2005 Membership Interest 

If you are interested in continuing your membership in the 2004/200 5 year, please let us know and we will 
be contacting you in the near future. Meetings, newsletters and the OUFON will be part of this 
membership. 

We defmitely need your support and your participation if we are to remain a functioning organization. 
Please stay with us, and take an active interest. 

Yes, I want to maintain my membership. Please contact me as soon as the membership process is 
firmed up for the next year. 

Name: 
----------------------------------------------------------------------

Address: _____________________ City: ________ State: 

ZIP Code: _________ Telephone: 
________________ _ _ 


